

GOLD MEDAL WRESTLING

2021-2022 Board Meeting #2

Date: Sunday, October 10th

Time: 6:00 PM

Location: Club 51

Agenda Items – Meeting Notes in Red

Attendees:	
Dale Evans	Amanda Motiff
Jessica Feiner	Chelsea Orvick
Robin Herring	Tyler Rauls
Damon Martinson	Ericka Schmidt

Meeting Start Time: 6:08 PM | Meeting End Time: 7:42 PM

1. 2021 – 2022 Season Information | Season Begins on Monday, December 6th
 - a) Club Fee = \$40 | USA Fee = **\$50**
 - b) GM will no longer reimburse for tournaments except for **Regionals & State**
 - **Any tournaments hosted by Gold Medal are free to registered Gold Medal wrestlers**
 - c) Open Mat Dates: Practice @ HS Wrestling Room | **6:00 – 7:30**
 - Monday, November 15th
 - Thursday, November 18th
 - Monday, November 22nd
 - Monday, November 29th
 - Thursday, December 2nd - FUN NIGHT! Pizza/treats
 - **No pizza. Have treat bags or subs for parents/wrestlers to grab on the way out.**
 - **COrvick to reach out to Jimmy John's for pricing on Subs. Will report back to group with cost.**
 - **Add Wrestling Singlet Drop Off to Open Mat Info.**
 - d) Practice Information
 - K-3: Middle School Wrestling Room – **6:00 – 7:15**
 - MS has home meets on 11/22 & 12/14 – will K-3 Practice at HS? **TBD**
 - 4-8: High School Wrestling Room – **6:00 – 7:30**
 - HS has home meets on 12/16 & 01/13 – where should these grades practice? Or do we switch from Thursday to Wednesday that week? **TBD**
 - **Split between Grades will be subject to change depending on registration numbers.**
 - e) Registration
 - Online
 - Official registration will begin on October 25th (**OR EARLIER**)
 - **Registration to go live once COVID Protocols are finalized and coaches have been contacted.**
 - **Registration to close on 12/13. Will keep contact information on registration page so parents can contact us to register.**
 - Post link on FB

Agenda Items – Meeting Notes in Red

- Get on School Emails
 - **Send to School before 10/15 to get into flier.**
- Option to print form and turn in will be available
- f) Coaches:
 - Have we reached out to them?
 - **ESchmidt to reach out to all coaches this week (week of 10/11) to confirm they are in for 2021-2022 season as well as ask what grades they would like to coach.**
 - **ESchmidt to also give coaches Open Mat info and ask that they attend Parent meeting on 12/2.**
- 2. Covid protocols
 - a) **Amanda Motiff, DeForest School Nurse and Wrestling mom attended to assist in Covid Protocol conversation**
 - b) **Covid protocols to be added to registration page. Draft of protocols created based on the conversation at the meeting. This will be to be emailed to the group for review & comments separately.**
 - c) **DMartinson to contact school regarding**
 - **Fans for MS Wrestling Room**
 - **Air Purification system for MS Wrestling Room**
 - **UV Mat Cleaner**
 - d) **Coaches will have list of wrestlers and “pods” they are assigned to. This will assist with contact tracing.**
- 3. Parent Meeting 12/02/2021 **(Keep it around 30-45 minutes?)**
 - a) **Ericka to discuss Gold Medal details**
 - **Start at 6:45?**
 - **Information to handout: Important dates, recommended tournaments, Practice Info, how to register, TeamStuff, Track Wrestling how to, etc.**
 - **Financial Assistance if needed.**
 - **Direct to website**
 - b) Tyler to discuss coaching expectations & what we are teaching
 - This will happen at the start of the parent meetings to (hopefully) give some parents more confidence in getting on the mat and helping out.
- 4. Logo Merch / Online Store
 - a) Have Store open during registration.
 - b) Supplier Shortages – the earlier to get the store up the better!
 - c) Elite – Corvick working with them on wrestling bags for those that earned them.
 - **Sent email to Joe on 10/11 to get status update**
 - d) Online Store to include (will get Joe’s thoughts on our options) have both “DeForest Wrestling” & “Gold Medal Wrestling” Options
 - **Opens December 1st | Closes 12/13/2021**

Agenda Items – Meeting Notes in Red

- **10/11/2021 CORvick sent email to Joe to get ball rolling on this.**
- e) Club T's to be ordered by ~~November 30th~~ **near closing of registration**
 - **10/11/2021 Email sent to Joe that we'd be ordering the black shirts we did in the past**
- 5. Singlet Inventory
 - a) What is inventory looking like?
 - **ESchmidt to check into.**
 - b) Order these based off registration, if needed.
 - **10/11/2021 Email sent to Joe that we'd be ordering the same ones we did in the past.**
 - c) **Bring Bin to collect singlets not turned in at Open Mat – Add this to Open Mat Info**

New Business – Discussed but not on Agenda:

1. **JFeiner brought checking balance. CORvick forgot to note balance. JFeiner to send to group via email.**
2. **TRauls brought up idea to pay volunteer Assistant Coaches**
 - a. **\$200-\$500/Coach | 2-3 Coaches Max**
 - b. **Need to have a discussion and motion to approve at next meeting**
3. **Meat Raffle – CORvick / TRauls to start getting the ball rolling on this.**
4. **Need to vote on Appointing:**
 - a. **Robin Herring as Secretary**
 - b. **Korey Feiner as Vice President**
 - c. **Since this isn't happening at the annual meeting can we motion to appoint them per Article V, Appointments, Section 3 at our next meeting?**
5. **Once approved, CORvick to post meeting minutes on website to adhere with by-laws.**
6. **Next Meeting: Sunday, November 21st @ 6:00 PM | Location TBD**